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Dear Friends,

Over the past year Family & Children’s Agency (FCA) 
began celebrating 80 years of serving the community. 
This incredible milestone provided us the opportunity 
to reflect on all we have accomplished and, of course, a 
chance to look ahead to the future. 

When our organization was started by one remarkable 
woman, Margaret Pantzer, who at the time was 
concerned about her neighbors and the impact of 
WWII, she probably never dreamed that millions of lives 
would be impacted by her creation. Yet over the years, children, families, adults, 
and seniors have found help, hope, and compassion at FCA.

One of the core tenets of FCA has been consistently evaluating the needs of the 
community and adapting to meet those needs. Certainly, the COVID-19 pandemic 
had a major impact on our organization and how we serve our clients. Adding 
services, adjusting programs, and focusing on new areas of need as they arise 
has always been part of the fabric of FCA, and this past year we continued that 
legacy by deepening our community partnerships and expanding our targeted 
services. In addition, at the Board and staff level we have been actively engaged 
in efforts to promote diversity, equity, and inclusion into all aspects of our work.

As we look forward, we see opportunities for growth, new partnerships, and 
extending our reach to more clients in need. Inside, we are excited to share with 
you how our new initiatives are serving children, families, adults, and seniors, and 
how we are strengthening our already successful programs. The successes of 
our past and the potential for our the future is made possible by caring friends 
and generous supporters like you. 

Thank you for 80 years! 

Sincerely,

Robert F. Cashel
President & CEO 

Rita McKenna Olson
Board Chair

LETTER FROM 
PRESIDENT & CHAIR



Nicholas had a very rough childhood. His father 
was incarcerated and not involved in his life, and 
Nicholas experienced both physical and mental 
abuse from his mother. As a toddler, Nicholas 
experienced homelessness and moved from 
shelter to shelter. He had no official schooling or 
education until kindergarten, when a family friend 
took him in so he would not enter the foster care 
system. 

Developmentally, Nicholas was very delayed and 
is diagnosed with significant learning disabilities, 
ADHD, and PTSD. When Nicholas came to 
ASPIRE in 6th grade, he was struggling. 

While his guardian did the best she could to 
support him, she was working long hours at a 
demanding job and needed support. Nicholas 
had trouble reading and performing simple 
addition and subtraction. His confidence was low 
and he often made self-deprecating comments 
about how stupid he was or that he “couldn’t do 
things.” 

Over the three years of ASPIRE’s middle school 
program, staff worked with Nicholas daily on 
his academics and homework as well as his self-
confidence. His case manager attended school 
meetings to ensure he was getting the academic 
support he so desperately needed. 

By his 8th grade year, Nicholas was doing two-
step algebra and writing five-paragraph essays 
that earned him high marks. Nicholas also became 
an “Academic All Star” at ASPIRE, meaning he 
earned a B- or above in math, science, English 
Language Arts and social studies. Nicholas also 
earned the coveted Academic Warrior Award for 
his hard work and academic growth throughout 
the past three years. 

Now, Nicholas takes pride in himself and in his 
work. He understands he might need more 
support at times to succeed but knows that if he 
works hard, his possibilities are endless.

ASPIRE - NICHOLAS’ STORY



Children

This past year, more high school students than 
ever were engaged with the ASPIRE program, 
which grew to serve 12.5% more students than the 
previous year. The teens who participated also 
attended more groups on average. That means 
more interactions with students and their families, 
more days of extended program hours, and more 
support provided to students about to graduate 
high school and become adults. 

In addition to increased utilization of existing 
programs, individual college preparation was 

provided after students and parents expressed 
the need for that assistance. Staff guided students 
through the college application and financial 
aid processes, brought students to tour college 
campuses, and helped them choose schools that 
would be a good fit for them as individuals.

With every high school senior graduating and 
heading off to college or career training, these 
added opportunities give them a solid foundation 
for a lifetime of success.

ENGAGING MORE HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS 

FCA’s ASPIRE program provides after-school and summer 
programming for Norwalk middle and high school students to 
empower them to graduate. By providing multi-faceted, wraparound 
services focusing on academics, social-emotional assets, and a system 
of support, ASPIRE bridges the opportunity gap.

Last year, FCA’s ASPIRE after-school program began a new initiative 
to give high school seniors the opportunity to intern with our summer 
program for middle schoolers. Interested students were guided through the application process as 
they created resumes and cover letters, interviewed with staff members, and learned workplace norms 
like dress codes, clocking in and out for their shifts, and attending staff meetings.

The program was so successful that this year it was expanded so incoming juniors could also participate. 
The interns gained valuable skills necessary for the job market including leadership, communication 
skills, reliability, time management, and decision making.

PROVIDING MORE OPPORTUNITIES

Building Better Lives By

100% of students enrolled in 
post-secondary education or 
vocational training after high 
school graduation 

100% of students graduated 
high school in four years 



FOSTER CARE CELEBRATES GRADUATES
Family & Children’s Agency is one of the largest providers of  specialized foster 
care in Connecticut with 135 kids in care last year. Our programs are designed 
for children with serious medical, emotional, and behavioral issues. By providing 
intensive therapy for children and round-the-clock support for foster parents, 
we help children attain the stability and permanency they deserve. 

This past year, our Foster Care department celebrated seven graduating high 
school seniors. Graduation is an important accomplishment for any teen, but it 
is especially notable for students who have been through turmoil and trauma. 

One of these incredible graduates is Courtney (pictured right). Courtney is already enrolled in a 
cosmetology school studying hairdressing and has plans in the future to go to law school. She said 
FCA staff helped her transition to a foster home that was a better match for her. 

“FCA put me in a better place so I could have a better mindset,” she said.

FCA’s Intensive In-Home Child and Adolescent Psychiatric Services (IICAPS) program serves children 
with severe mental health needs. By working with the entire family in their home, we are able to 
prevent children from requiring hospital admissions and improve their emotional state and overall 
mental health.

Last year, 102 children participated in the program, and because of FCA none of them were hospitalized 
or in a residential treatment program at the time they were discharged. 

KEEPING KIDS SAFE AT HOME

Early intervention for developmental delays is key to helping children 
reach milestones and succeed. Last year, FCA was able to screen 140 
children using the Ages and Stages Questionnaire (ASQ). 

The ASQ empowers parents to assess their child’s development. By 
identifying challenges early, we are able to refer families for services so 
kids can stay on track or get the additional support they need.

SCREENING FOR DELAYS

Building Better Lives By

62% of children in 
FCA’s Foster Care 
found permanency

75% of children 
were maintained 
in their foster care 
placement

None of our IICAPS 
clients were hospitalized 
or in a residential 
placement when 
discharged from FCA



Children

Fam
ilies

Bruni was placed into foster care when she was just a baby, and was bounced to 16 different 
homes before she was 7 years old. This trauma led to outbursts both verbally and physically as 
she coped with feelings of abandonment and instability. She was hospitalized and suspended 
from school, screaming and kicking when triggered. When she was transferred to FCA and 
enrolled in our highest level of care, our staff knew it would take a very special foster family to 
connect with her. 

FCA worked hard to pair Bruni with a family who would be a good match. She received 
intensive clinical therapy, case management support, medication management, and community 
programming. In addition, her foster family was provided with education on the impact of 
childhood trauma, weekend respite care, and ongoing support. 

Bruni wanted to be adopted into this incredible family, but it wasn’t smooth sailing. Bruni’s 
foster father, Derrick, said just taking it one day at a time is how they got through the toughest 
times, and knowing that if he gave up on her she would end up in a residential facility is what 
made him stick with Bruni. Over the years, her foster family learned to see small positive steps 
as big victories. They became closer during the COVID-19 lock-down, and in 2021 Bruni’s wish 
finally came true. She was adopted into her foster family, gaining the permanence and stability 
she always wanted.

“I’m very grateful to be here,” said Bruni. “FCA did a lot of things to help me grow in this house.”

FOSTER CARE - BRUNI’S STORY



CHILD & FAMILY DEVELOPMENT - ANDREA’S STORY
When Andrea’s daughter, Samantha, began showing developmental delays and signs of autism, her husband 
reacted poorly. He began berating their daughter, refusing to believe there was anything medically wrong. That 
was the impetus for Andrea to leave her husband, who had been abusive to her in the past. Unfortunately, with 
a low-paying grocery job, a daughter to support, and no family nearby, she had nowhere to go. 

Andrea and Samantha began staying with a friend, but the one-bedroom apartment couldn’t be their permanent 
solution. That friend suggested she call Family & Children’s Agency for help. 

Andrea’s FCA case manager helped her see her potential and gave her the confidence and resources to make 
the changes she needed. They were by her side when the Department of Children and Families was concerned 
about her living situation and helped her find a place to rent that she could afford. They connected her with 
other community resources so she could get certified to open the home daycare she always dreamed of and 
encouraged her to get more help for her daughter.

When Samantha was officially diagnosed, it was challenging and overwhelming for Andrea. Her FCA parent 
educator helped her learn more about autism, helped her find services for Samantha, and provided activities 
the two could do together to bond.

Now, Andrea provides home daycare with four employees and is getting ready to purchase a house. She’s taking 
English classes to better communicate with her clients and says she’s finally happy. She has recommended FCA 
to other moms and has a message for anyone dealing with domestic violence.

“I want to tell other women that they can do it. There are people out there like FCA to help you,” she said.



Fam
ilies

EXPANDING ADOPTION SUPPORT
As a result of the COVID-19 pandemic, adoptions 
both domestically and internationally faced many 
increased challenges and barriers, all of which added 
stress to families hoping to expand their families. 
FCA’s Adoption department recognized this need 
and added additional support groups for our post-
adoption families in collaboration with the Adoption 
Assistance Program. Additionally, FCA staff developed 
and facilitated a monthly Waiting Family Support 
Group which has been very well attended and proven 
to be invaluable.

REACHING OUT TO THE COMMUNITY
This year, FCA’s Child & Family Development department added 
a new position - Community Outreach & Engagement Specialist. 
This new role, filled by a bilingual staff member, works with critical 
healthcare providers who serve pregnant women and parents with 
young children in Norwalk. 

FCA’s Community Outreach & Engagement Specialist meets with 
all families who give birth at Norwalk Hospital and with patients 
visiting the women’s health and pediatric departments at Norwalk 
Community Health Center to assess risk-factors and link parents to 
resources in the community.

As a result, more parents are reaching out to FCA for home visiting 
programs so they can be provided with services to enhance their 
parenting skills during the critical early years in the life of a child.

BROADENING OUR IMPACT
Parental separation and divorce can be incredibly 
difficult for the children involved. In Connecticut, 
parents going through a custody, visitation, or divorce 
issue are required to take a Parent Education Program 
(PEP) course. FCA is proud to have been providing this service for families in the Stamford/Norwalk 
Judicial District for 27 years. By teaching parents about child development, cooperative parenting, 
conflict management, and stress mitigation, we can help children successfully adjust to family changes. 
Last year, FCA became the PEP provider for the New Haven Judicial District and the Fairfield Judicial 
District, which includes Bridgeport. These additional districts are a demonstration of confidence from the 
State in the high quality of FCA’s program. 

Building Better Lives By

100% of children FCA placed 
for adoption achieved 
permanency

85% of children FCA screened 
for development delays 
remained on track or showed 
improvement 

None of the high-risk families 
in FCA’s early childhood home 
visiting programs had a newly 
documented case of child 
abuse or neglect



SUPPORTING WOMEN THROUGH RECOVERY
Addiction is an issue that has widespread impact and became even more challenging during 
the peak of COVID-19. Our Project REWARD staff helps women overcome addiction, maintain 
their sobriety, and learn to cope in healthy ways. By supporting clients in a female-only 
environment, we can be a safe space for women who have often faced serious traumatic 
experiences. 

Last year, Project REWARD provided more than 700 therapy sessions for nearly 70 clients to 
aid them in becoming substance-free and maintaining their sobriety. 

For  more than five years, FCA has been providing 
support services to residents at Monterey Village, 
a low-income housing development in Norwalk. 
Our on-site case manager connects families 
to local community resources and offers one-
on-one training and counseling to help families 
maintain independent living and transition into 
self-sufficiency.

Last year, FCA worked with 57 clients at Monterey 
Village. With FCA’s support, 81% of clients 
maintained or increased their annual income to 
move towards self-sufficiency.

In addition to our program at Monterey Village, 
last year FCA began providing this program 
at Soundview Landing, a new mixed-income 

housing development in South Norwalk, and we 
worked with more than 30 residents on site.

EXPANDING LOW-INCOME HOUSING PROGRAMS 

Building Better Lives By

100% of clients in FCA’s 
supportive housing 
program remained in their 
home or transitioned into 
permanent housing

861 people met 
with FCA to access 
urgent resources 
to avoid immediate 
homelessness

1,568 individual 
therapy sessions 
completed



Adults

PROJECT REWARD - APRIL’S STORY
When April became pregnant with twins due to being raped, she had an incredibly difficult decision 
to make. 

Despite all she had endured, she decided parenting her children was right for her. She worked multiple 
jobs, waking up early each morning and giving her daughters the best life she could. With no support 
from her family, she was overwhelmed and turned to opioids to cope with the lingering effects of her 
traumatic experiences.  

When April realized she couldn’t pay her bills due to her addiction, she knew she needed to seek 
help. She voluntarily went to an inpatient program and then came to Family & Children’s Agency to 
maintain her sobriety, improve her mental health, and heal herself so she can be the best possible 
mother to her girls.

April is a dedicated member of FCA’s new Trauma Recovery Empowerment (TREM) group and has 
been working to overcome her history of abuse and trauma. With over a year free from opioids under 
her belt, April is on her way to a lifetime of sobriety with her beautiful children.



MORE SENIORS IMPACTED
This year, nearly every aspect of our Home Care program saw increased 
participation, improving the lives of even more people than last year.

We had more clients receiving in-home care this year, meaning we were 
able to help more seniors stay in their homes rather than move to a 
nursing home or other senior facility.

We counseled more caregivers, providing support to them so they were 
able to be present and engaged with their aging family member.

We provided more home fall safety risk evaluations, leading to home modifications to reduce the risk 
of a dangerous fall.

And we engaged with more clients in our Senior Outreach program, which targets seniors with mental 
health or substance use disorders to connect them to treatment and increase their social supports.

These increased numbers have resulted in significant improvements for the elderly in our community. 

SENIOR SERVICES UMBRELLA COVERS HUNDREDS
Since becoming the City of Norwalk’s new Municipal Agent 
for the Elderly just one year ago, FCA’s new Senior Services 
Umbrella program has served more than 930 people. 

The program helps area residents aged 65 and older with 
accessing health care, utility assistance, food access, housing, 
and home care. Caring and well-trained workers guide 
seniors through complicated paperwork to ensure they get 
all available financial assistance.

In addition, the Senior Services Umbrella hosts events and 
panel discussions for seniors on topics including healthy 
eating, elder abuse and fraud protection, and financial 
assistance programs. Staff have even gathered seniors for a 
Community Sharing Group where elderly neighbors can share cultural food dishes and each others’ 
company to reduce isolation.

By ensuring the elderly have access to existing supports and developing new opportunities as needs 
arise, FCA is caring for some of the most vulnerable in our community.

Building Better Lives By

Only 2% of seniors 
receiving in-home 
services had a fall 

1,178 seniors received 
services, an 80% 
increase from the 
previous year

99% of Seniors receiving 
in-home services 
remained in their home 



Seniors

SENIOR SERVICES - CAMILLA AND FRANCES’ STORY
Camilla knew her mother-in-law, Frances, 86, needed help, but she didn’t know where to turn. Frances 
was struggling with dementia and her home was in horrible condition. She was refusing to take her 
medication, had no way to get to her medical appointments, and had been neglecting her personal 
hygiene and hadn’t showered in months. Camilla called several organizations and was turned away. 
Thankfully, she heard about FCA and called our Senior Services Umbrella.

“She took care of us all our life and now we need to take care of her,” said Camilla about her mother-
in-law.

When Camilla’s FCA case manager, Tania, visited the apartment she immediately contacted the Health 
Department who deemed it unfit for occupancy. Frances moved in with Camilla and Tania sprang into 
action. FCA was able to provide them with a shower chair, adult diapers, toiletries, and a few gift 
cards so they could get the basic items they needed to aid in this transition. Tania arranged safe and 
reliable transportation so Frances could get to her doctors. In addition, Camilla was supported and 
guided as she adjusted to her new housemate and the difficult role of caregiver.

Now, Frances’ apartment has been renovated and Tania is helping Camilla arrange nursing care so 
Frances can move back into her home. Because of FCA, Frances can live a healthier life in a home 
that is safe.



Silvia and Hugo are a hardworking couple who 
immigrated to the United States from Central 
America several years ago to build a better life. It 
hasn’t been easy, but both managed to find work 
in food service and were economically stable until 
the double-hit of the COVID-19 pandemic and a 
major health issue threatened to wipe out what 
little they had.

It was late 2019 when Hugo found a mass growing 
on his back. It was small at first, hardly noticeable, 
but by early 2020 it was large enough that he felt it 
was important to be seen by a doctor. Unfortunately, 
it was impossible to get an appointment due to the 
pandemic. Stress mounted for the couple as they 
both lost their jobs, first Hugo and then Silvia. Their 
money dwindled, and they had less money for 
basic needs like food.

“It was like hell on Earth,” Silvia said.

Finally, Silvia saw a flyer for Family & Children’s 

Agency’s Community Health Workers. FCA 
connected them with free medical services where 
they were treated for malnutrition and other 
issues. Another connection gave Hugo a medical 
appointment with a specialist who looked at the 
mass and diagnosed him with cancer which had 
already begun to spread and required urgent 
surgery and chemotherapy. 

“It was such a scary thing to hear,” Hugo said. “I 
didn’t know how we could afford the treatment.”

Fortunately, their FCA case manager was able 
to help them apply for financial assistance with 
the hospital so Hugo could get the treatment 
he needed. Now Silvia is back at work and Hugo 
is completing his outpatient treatment - free of 
charge.

“Our outlook is so different now. I feel like we are 
going to be okay,” said Silvia.

COMMUNITY HEALTH - SILVIA AND HUGO’S STORY

Over the past year, FCA’s Community Health Workers 
have been knocking on doors and building relationships to 
create a safety net for our neighbors in need. 

In addition to working in tandem with the Norwalk 
Department of Health to educate, they have been 
developing incredible champions in the community like 
Sonia’s Kitchen restaurant. By encouraging their customers 
and neighbors and spreading education and referrals to 
FCA, Sonia’s Kitchen staff is responsible for hundreds of 
people getting vaccinated against COVID-19, a monumental 
achievement and contribution to the community.

BUILDING COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIPS

NORWALK HEALTH 
DEPARTMENT HONORED
In 2021, FCA honored the Norwalk Health 
Department with the William O. Murphy Family 
Strengthening Award, which recognizes individuals 
and organizations in the community whose 
contributions have dramatically impacted FCA’s 
ability to strengthen and stabilize families. 

The Norwalk Health Department navigated the 
highly unprecedented COVID-19 pandemic by immediately establishing a communication strategy 
to disseminate critical information to all of Norwalk’s citizens. Their swift actions helped community 
organizations like FCA to develop internal policies and procedures to respond to COVID-19 and 
keep our employees and clients safe. 

“Working with the Norwalk Health Department by providing contact tracing and community health 
workers has allowed FCA to deliver a vital service to the community. We are proud to have been 
partners with the City during this difficult time, and grateful to the Norwalk Health Department for 
their hard work,” said Robert F. Cashel, President & CEO of Family & Children’s Agency.

SUPPORTING CRIME VICTIMS 
As the area provider of the Victims of 
Crime Act (VOCA) program, FCA supports 
community members during the most difficult 
time in their lives.

In the past year, FCA worked with 55 clients 
who were victims of crime to provide 
assistance with the victims compensation 
process, advocacy and emotional support, 
connection to resources, crisis intervention, 
and case management. 

Building Better Lives By

5,934 people received 
outreach and education 

1,231 clients served through 
contact tracing and community 
health work, a 21% increase 
from the previous year

2,131 individuals vaccinated at 
clinics where FCA community 
health workers assisted
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1942

1960

Family Service Bureau of Norwalk 
opened its doors, providing counseling 
and support to women and families of 
U.S. soldiers who were coping with the 
stress and separation of war.

Proactively 
responding to the 
changing needs of 
the community, a 
new program was 
introduced and grew 
into what is now the 
Agency's Home Care 
services.

Today, 80 years 
since opening our 
doors, we are still 
helping children, 
families, adults, 
and seniors 
overcome barriers 
and build better 
lives. 

The Agency was 
designated as the 
lead organization 
in Connecticut to 
provide outreach 
and support 
services to local 
families of 9/11 
victims.

1985

2001

2020

2022

The Agency connected with Wilton’s 
Minks to Sinks volunteer organization 
and became the sole beneficiary of the 
organization’s semi-annual tag sale.

During the COVID-19 
pandemic, FCA 
began programs 
to improve public 
health, including 
crisis counseling 
for those impacted 
by the pandemic. 
These programs 
are now expanding 
to address the 
increasing health 
disparities in our 
community. 

1974
FCA created 
programs to 
promote family 
guidance, including 
Project Friendship, a 
mentoring program, 
and added the 
Adoption program.
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U.S. soldiers who were coping with the 
stress and separation of war.

Proactively 
responding to the 
changing needs of 
the community, a 
new program was 
introduced and grew 
into what is now the 
Agency's Home Care 
services.

Today, 80 years 
since opening our 
doors, we are still 
helping children, 
families, adults, 
and seniors 
overcome barriers 
and build better 
lives. 

The Agency was 
designated as the 
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in Connecticut to 
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and support 
services to local 
families of 9/11 
victims.

1985

2001

2020

2022

The Agency connected with Wilton’s 
Minks to Sinks volunteer organization 
and became the sole beneficiary of the 
organization’s semi-annual tag sale.

During the COVID-19 
pandemic, FCA 
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for those impacted 
by the pandemic. 
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to address the 
increasing health 
disparities in our 
community. 
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Adoption program.
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DONORS
The generosity of our donors helps make FCA’s life-changing work possible. 
Thank you for your dedication and support.

Individuals’ names reflect cumulative cash gifts between July 1, 2021 and 
June 30, 2022.

*Have given consecutively for the past 5+ fiscal years

FOUNDER’S CIRCLE 
($100,000+)
The Bauer Foundation Inc.
The Grossman Family Foundation*
Ms. Sharon Sullivan and 
   Mr. Jeffrey B. Kindler*
Lone Pine Foundation, Inc.*
Viking Global Foundation Inc.*

CHAIRMAN’S CIRCLE 
($50,000-$99,000)
Anonymous
Fairfield County’s Community 
   Foundation*
Doug and Denise Harned*
Mr. Paul Quinsee*
Ritter Family Foundation*
The Serenbetz Family 
   Foundation Inc.*
United Way of Connecticut
The Windmill Foundation, Inc.*

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE 
($25,000-$49,999)
Mr. and Mrs. James Andersen
Susan and Jon Beyman*
Booking Holdings Inc.
Bucks Creek Foundation
The Goodnow Fund
Julene and Simon Greenshields*
The Per and Astrid Heidenreich 
   Family Foundation
Lisa Sheffield and James Lillie*
John and Ethel Noble 
   Charitable Trust
Brian and Michele 
   Vendig
Wescustogo 
   Foundation

CHAMPION’S 
CIRCLE 
($10,000-$24,999)
Jennifer and David Barnard*
Ann and Jonathan Bell*
The Everett Bulkley Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Campbell*
The Chilton Foundation

The Community Fund of Darien*
First County Bank Foundation, Inc.*
Henkel
Kris and Jeff Herlyn*
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Huffard
Mr. and Mrs. William Krivoshik*
Mr. and Mrs. Paul A. Leff
Jay and Mark Lux*
Minks to Sinks
MJP Wealth Advisors*
Morgan Stanley Foundation
Mrs. Barbara Murphy*
Near & Far Aid Association, Inc.*
New Canaan Community 
   Foundation*
Rita and Buzz 
   Olson*
The Orchard Farm  
   Foundation*
The Piper 522 Fund*
Mr. and Mrs. James 
   A. Randel
Adolph and Ruth 
   Schnurmacher Foundation, Inc.
Mrs. Jennifer B. Toll
Mr. and Mrs. William O. Webster, Jr.
Maria and Tom Wilcox*

BENEFACTOR’S CIRCLE 
($5,000-$9,999)
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Adams*
The Elizabeth Raymond 
   Ambler Trust*
Mr. and Mrs. David Bigelow*
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Brennan
Mr. and Mrs. Mark A. Brown
Capital One
Ms. Ana Goizueta and Mr. Peter Clark*
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Davala
Mr. and Mrs. Elwood Davis*
Gisele and Ted Everett*
FactSet
First County Bank
Mr. and Mrs. Whitney George
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Green*
Ms. Maureen Hart*
Dede and Armen Keteyian

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Kibbe
Ms. Sasha DeWitt and 
   Mr. Joshua Kindler
Sean P. Lenahan*
Sean and Scott McMurtry*
Kathleen and Peter Murphy*
The Nickel Family*
Ms. Catherine Orme
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Oztemel
The Shames Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Shannon
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory C. Sinnott*
Martha Yepes Small, MD and 
   Peter A. Small, MD*
Ms. Karen Scappaticci and 
   Dr. Howard Steinberg*
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Sweeney
United Church of Rowayton
Westport Weston Family 
   YMCA Bedford Family Social 
   Responsibility Fund*
Ms. Christine Detrick and 
   Mr. Peter Yee
The Zimmel Family Foundation

LEADERSHIP CIRCLE 
($1,000-$4,999)
Anonymous
AMG Funds
Aircastle
Alera Group*
Jane and Moses Alexander*
Altice
Mr. Ben Andrysick
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Arrix
Assured Partners
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Barksdale
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Bates
Ms. Rachel S. Lieberman and 
   Mr. Steven Berney*
Ms. Melissa C. Iacovacci and 
   Mr. Adam Blank*
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Brody
Cacace, Tusch & Santagata
Mr. and Mrs. Tim R. Callahan*
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Cashel*
Champion Elevator Corporation
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Chapey*
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Cigna
Ms. Francesca Rosa and 
   Mr. Gianmatteo Cingano
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Cioffi
Bridget and Joel Clark
CliftonLarsonAllen Wealth 
   Advisors, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Conover
Ms. Anne C. Cooling*
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen P. Costa
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Cross*
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Cubba*
Mrs. Susan B. Cugliari
DR Bank
Mr. Brian Davidson*
Mr. and Mrs. Rituraj Debnath
Mr. and Mrs. Peter L. Denious
Michelle and Jeb Doggett*
Mr. and Mrs. John Dudek*
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Elias, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Erdmann, III
Mr. Samuel D. Farquhar*
Faxon Law Group
Ms. Lisa Fedorchak
Mr. and Mrs. David Ferry
Pauline E. Fitzpatrick Trust*
Ms. Martha Okie and 
   Mr. Anthony Fouracre
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Fox*
Mr. and Mrs. Omar Garro
Robert and Mary Ann Genuario
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Giordano
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Goodnow
Kris and Marc Granetz*
Mr. and Mrs. Randy V. Gray*
Dr. and Mrs. William L. Green*
Mr. and Mrs. David Gutierrez
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Hackett*
Hardman Johnston Global 
   Advisors LLC*
Harvest

Mary Ellen and Bill Hass*
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Healy
Mr. Bruce Hennemuth
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Hippeau
Mr. and Mrs. Jim F. Hughes*
Mr. and Mrs. Desmond Hussey*
Mrs. Elaine Jachino
Dr. and Mrs. Yohan Jeffereis*
Ms. Amy Shaw and Mr. Jae-Hoon Kim
Mrs. Carol Kindler*
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Koe*
Ms. Madalene Laudani and 
   Mr. Mark Koehler
Mr. and Mrs. Neal Konstantin*
Ms. Barbara J. Krouse
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Labritz*
Marta Jo Lawrence*
Mr. Dennis Leibowitz*
Mr. and Mrs. Zorba Lieberman
Lindenmeyr Central
Mr. Edward C. Long, CFA
Long Lots Elementary School - 
   Lion’s Heart Club
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Luchars
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Luciano*
Ms. Lucy C. Munson and 
   Mr. Andrew D. Magee
Ann S. Mandel
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Mansourian
Ms. Mary Lu Bilek and 
   Mr. Aaron R. Marcu
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Marrone
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
   D. Martin*
Mr. Brandon Marty
Mr. Felix 
   Matos-Rodriguez
Mr. Scott McCarthy
Mr. and Mrs. Denis J. 
   Nayden*
Mr. Sean O’Brien

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Opalinski
Mr. and Mrs. John Packs
People’s United Bank
People’s United Community 
   Foundation*
The Perakis Family*
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Pieterse*
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Pohle
Mr. and Mrs. Geoff Porges
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Poster
Prospect Hill Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Quigley*
RGA Reinsurance Company
Mr. Stephen Ramsey
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart M. Reid
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Reighley*
Remedy+
Marjorie and Rick Rosencrans
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Rowland
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Salvatore
Savills, Inc.
Sealy Investment Securities, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Jed Selkowitz
Ms. Akiko Hirose and Mr. Barry Silver*
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan C. Skipper*
Dr. Debi Berger Smilow and 
   Mr. Rick Smilow
Ms. Marcy Coen Smith and 
   Mr. Hunter C. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Soule
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Steglitz*
Ann Magnin and Michael S. Stein*
Stein | Troost architecture LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Jed Stevens
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Stroup*
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. James Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. David Tuttle*
Andrea and Mike Vakos*

DR. MARTHA SMALL HONORED
In 2021, Dr. Martha Small was presented with the Anne C. Cary Volunteerism 
Award by FCA for her dedicated efforts as a member of FCA’s Board of 
Directors, especially during the COVID-19 pandemic. The Anne C. Cary 
Volunteerism Award is presented to an individual who has demonstrated the 
highest level of volunteerism on behalf of Family & Children’s Agency. 

“It is a true honor to recognize Dr. Martha Small with this award. Her counsel 
and expertise have been invaluable since she joined the Board, and especially 

over the past year,” said Robert F. Cashel.

Dr. Small joined FCA’s Board of Directors in 2016. Prior to her remarkable support and guidance during 
COVID-19, she conducted numerous parent education workshops for young parents and has been an 
active participant in FCA’s efforts to focus on diversity, equity, and inclusion. 

Throughout the pandemic, Dr. Small used her vast knowledge and experience as a pediatrician, an 
Attending Physician at both Yale New Haven Hospital and St. Vincent’s Medical Center, and Fellow of 
the American Academy of Pediatrics, to guide FCA and shape policies and procedures. During the most 
difficult times, Dr. Small provided literally hundreds of hours of critically needed medical and public health 
guidance to FCA on how best to keep staff and clients safe and conducted numerous education sessions 
for our staff around the importance of wearing a mask and getting the vaccine. 



Dr. Julie Varughese and 
   Mr. Mathew Varughese
Ms. Samantha Kindler and 
   Mr. Mark Villanueva 
The Vineyard Family Foundation
Donna and Robert Walker*
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew F. Wallace*
Mr. Brian Walter
Mr. William Watkinson
Ms. Barbara Kasman and 
   Mr. Arthur Wernickle
Westport Woman’s Club
Whitman Breed Abbott & 
   Morgan LLC*
Mr. and Mrs. Zachary Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. William G. Young*
Mr. Richard Zaremski*
Mr. and Mrs. Fabrizio Zichichi

PARTNER’S CIRCLE 
($500-$999)
Anonymous
Reverend Elizabeth C. Abel
Ms. Linda Abou-sabh
Ms. Stacy Allen
Anne and Peter Ardery*
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Arnold*
Mr. Peter Bailey
Mr. and Mrs. David Bier
Ms. Dawn C. Bolling
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Boudiette*
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Brooke
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Wenton Camporin
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Careccia
Linda and Kevin Cassidy*
Ms. Linda Clarkson
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Cordeau
Mr. and Mrs. John Cory
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Cosenza
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Cullman*
Mr. John Davitt
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Dempster
Ms. Diane R. Drozd
Mr. and Mrs. David Durkin
F45
Fairfield County Bank
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Fisher
Ms. Colleen Burke and 
   Mr. John Flaherty, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Geller*
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Gustafson
Mr. and Mrs. Noah Hager*
Mr. Michael Hanafee
Mr. Brent Haney
Heidenreich Marine, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Heindl
Ms. Esther Hertz
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Hess*
Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. Holmén*
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Howarth
Kristi Ng and Banji Iyun*
Ms. Jalna Jaeger
Mr. Robert Duncan and 
   Mr. Charles Kinney*
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kretsch
Ms. Linda M. Lee
Mr. and Mrs. Cameron Letters
Drs. Kathy and Sandy Levinson

Lightful
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Lloyd-Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Locke*
Mr. and Mrs. Justin Lux
Ms. Chrissy Cacace and 
   Mr. Chris Mahanna*
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Mannix*
Ms. Shelia Martenson
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Meany*
Mr. Rich Mellinger
Mr. and Mrs. David Mesh
Ms. Paula J. Meyer
Mr. and Mrs. Dudley L. Miller, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. Moore*
Mr. and Mrs. Michael K. Murdoch*
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Murphy, Jr.
Not Pollock
Mr. and Mrs. Peter O’Brien*
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald O’Connell*
Mr. Daniel F. O’Connor*
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Poletto
Mr. Morton Potoff
Ms. Kristen Racich
Ms. Mary Rauscher
Ms. Joni Rheingold
RICOH USA
Mrs. Anne 
   Rondepierre*
The SNJ Family 
   Fund
Ms. Amy Wheeler 
   and Mr. Jason Salley
Mr. and Mrs. Jordan Scott
Mr. and Mrs. Leif Setter
Ms. Lisa Meek and Mr. Marc Silverstein
Mr. and Mrs. David Silvia
Mr. Jeffrey Sinak
Ms. Betsy Small
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Smith
Ms. Deborah Fins and 
   Mr. Donald Strait
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Tan
Mr. and Mrs. Paul R. Taskier
Togs
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Touger
Rachael and Todd Turcotte
Ms. Diane Gallo-Van Ess and 
   Dr. David Van Ess
Westport Young Women’s League
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Wheeler
Ms. Carol Wilcox*
Youth Service America
Mr. Michael Zaremski

FAMILY CIRCLE 
($100-$499)
Anonymous
Mrs. Jessica Acosta*
AmazonSmile Foundation*
Drs. Nancy and Jay Amberson
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Andrew*
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Angerame
Mr. and Mrs. Nino Antonelli
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent L. Auriemma
Ms. Courtenay Austin
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Babbitt
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Baicker
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Bain, Jr.
Mr. Bruce Baird, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Ball
Mrs. Christine Barkley
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Barnard*
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Barnard
Mr. John L. Barreiros
Ms. Ann Barton
Mr. and Mrs. Karim Basta
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Battey, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David Bauer
Ms. Terri L. Becker
Ms. Christine Begley
Mr. Joseph Benanti
Ms. Nan Benning
Ms. Susan Benz
Mr. Brian Berkowitz
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Bernard*
Ms. Susan LaGreca and 
   Mr. Peter Bertinato
Mr. Daniel Beyman
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Bickmeyer
Ms. Linda Bistany
Ms. Nijah Blue
Ms. Danielle Blumner
Dr. Eve Caligor and 
   Mr. Michael Blumstein
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Bodenstab
Ms. Ann Bolognani
Myriam Bossuyt*
Mr. Jeffrey Boulanger
Mrs. Ann Bowling*
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Breen*
Mr. and Mrs. William Brennan
Ms. Andrea R. Zacher and 
   Mr. Clinton Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Bruce
Mr. Steven Brusstar
Mr. Carter Brutschy
Ms. Ruby Bullock
Ms. Lynne Burgess
Ms. Bernadette Burke
Ms. Sonya Bury
Mr. Matthew R. Bailey and 
   Mr. Peter J. Butler
Ms. Anne Marie Cacace
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Cacace*
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence F. Cafero
Ms. Paula Callari
Mr. Chuck Callery
Ms. Deborah Cannavino
Mr. and Mrs. John Cannon*
Mr. Steven Capella*
Mr. David Carabello
Ms. Molly Carmody
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Carroll
Ms. Sally Carta
Mr. John Castle
Ms. Patty Ryan Chambers and 
   Mr. Michael Chambers
Mr. Roy Chandran
Charities Aid Foundation America
Ms. Lisa Chaves
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Christian*
Ms. Seumi Chung
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Cirilli*
Mr. Tyler Cloutier
Mr. James Coffman
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Cohen
Mr. Edward J. Collins



Mr. and Mrs. James 
   Concannon*
Mrs. Hayley Cook
Mr. and Mrs. Vinnie 
   Cortese
Mr. and Mrs. John 
   Craft
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas 
   Crohan*
Mr. and Mrs. John Crowe
Ms. Joy Cummisky
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Curtiss
Ms. Nicole Lee and Mr. Jim Dayton
Mr. Rikhav Sangita Nilesh Dedhia
Mr. Sean Dejager
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Del Vecchio*
Ms. Carole Anne DelVecchio
Ms. Ana DeVito
Ms. Carol DeVito
Ms. Mary Discala
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Dolnier
Mr. and Mrs. Jan Dorenbosch
Mr. Alex Dudley
Mr. and Mrs. Josh Dunn
Mr. Robert Duval
Ms. Lourdes Eckstein
Mrs. Audrey Elliott*
Mr. Joe Enright
Mr. and Mrs. David Etzbach
Ms. Deane Evans
Mr. Mike Fabbri
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Fadner
Mr. Olamide Fagbeyiro
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Fatsi
Ms. Theresa Figueiras
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Fiore
Ms. Emily Fox*
Mr. and Mrs. Sal Fratino
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Freeman*
Ms. Adriana Fuchs*
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Fulton
Mr. and Mrs. Russell A. Gaines
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Galione
Ms. Katherine Gallo
Ganim Financial
Mr. and Mrs. William T. Gardella
Ms. Shannon Gerry and
   Mr. Tim Gearon
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Gebhardt
Ms. Joan Genest
Mr. Andrew Giaimo
Mr. and Mrs. Ward Glassmeyer
Mr. John Gleckler
Ms. Sandy Goldbeck
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gordon*
Ms. Dorothy Grajales*
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence J. Gramling*
Mr. Paul Greco
Ms. Maribeth Griffin
Mrs. Lila K. Griswold
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffery Growney
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Guzzetti*
Ms. Lisa Habasinski*
Mr. and Mrs. Eric C. Hage
Ms. Tania Hahn
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Hamar
Mrs. Meghan Hannigan
Mr. Colin M. Haupt
Ms. Marcene Hedayati

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Henehan*
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Hennessey
Mr. and Mrs. Philip P. Henson
Ms. Marion Herbert
Mr. and Mrs. John Heyd*
Mr. Daniel Hickey
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Higgins
Ms. Deborah Hocking
Mrs. Jody Holmes*
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Horowitz*
Mr. Robert Horstmann
Mr. and Mrs. Colin House*
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Jachino*
Ms. Heather James
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Jedlicka
Mr. Brett Jefferson
Mr. and Mrs. Kim E. Jeffery
Mr. Anthony Jetnil
Ms. Linda Justus
Evie Kaczmarek
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Kaczmarek
Mr. and Mrs. David Kahn
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Kantor
Ms. Nancy Kenworthy
Dr. Alex Khandji
Mr. and Mrs. James Kineon
Mr. Robbi Kirschner
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen J. Kisken
Mr. Michael Kolman
Ms. Pam Kosanke
Mr. and Mrs. Gijsbertus Koudijs*
Mr. Pat Krajci
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Kraut
Ms. Marianne Kuehn
Dr. and Mrs. David Kusovitsky
Ms. Joan Kuzniar
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Lang
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Lavoie*
Ms. Kim Pendergast and 
   Mr. Joe Lazaroff*
Dr. and Mrs. Howard Leaman
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas F. Lee*
Mr. Martin Leitch
Mr. Andrew Lewis
Mr. James Lian
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lincoln
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Lindenman
Ms. Kelly Liss
Ms. Christine Lott
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Lourd*
Ms. Paula Lovallo
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Loyst
Ms. Maryann Lucas
Ms. Dana Lupton
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Lynch
Ms. Alexandra Lynn
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin A. Lyons
Mrs. Stephanie Maher
Ms. Maureen Mahle
Pastor and Mrs. Thomas Mahoney
Mrs. Rosemarie Malcarney
Ms. Elizabeth Malett
Mrs. Catherine Mansourian
Ms. Hattie Thompson and 
   Mr. Charles W. Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. Kristopher D. 
   Masilamani*
Ms. Cheryl Mayer*

Ms. Cheryl P. Carlesimo and 
   Mr. John McCally
Mr. and Mrs. John F. McCarthy, Jr.*
Dr. and Mrs. William W. McCutchen, Jr.
Mr. Mike McDonald
Mr. Robert McGreevey
Ms. Elizabeth A. McConville and 
   Mr. Michael P. McGroarty
Mrs. Sarah McGurren
Ms. Michelle Cruz and 
   Mr. Tim McLaughlin
Ms. Katie McManus
Mr. and Mrs. Philip K. Meyer
Ms. Harriet Saltzman and 
   Mr. Bob Meyers
Ms. Hillary Miller
Mrs. Michelle Miller
Ms. Rui Min
Mr. and Mrs. Zachary Mintz*
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Mix
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Maurizio Morello
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest D. Moritz*
Mr. Gregory Moskoff
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Moskow*
Mr. and Mrs. E. Rust Muirhead
Mr. and Mrs. James Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy E. Murphy
Mr. William Murphy, Jr.
Dr. Judith Hochstadt and 
   Mr. Richard Nagan
Mr. and Mrs. William Nettles
Mr. and Mrs. Ivan Nevelchev
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Niegelberg
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Nietsch*
Northeast Community Church
Ms. Kelly Northrop
Mr. James O’Brien
Mr. Kyle Odin
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry O’Neill
Mr. Colin Orr
Ms. Gretchen Hachmeister and 
   Mr. Randel Orzano*
Ms. Mary Oster
Ms. Genna Ostrowski
Mrs. Delphine Overby*
Ms. Yvonne Oxley
Ms. Paula Palermo
Ms. Gail Palmer Stone
Mr. and Mrs. Morgan L. Pape*
Mr. Brian Parker
Mr. Peter Parrotta
Ms. Sarah Parsons
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Peck*
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis W. Pennell
Mrs. Peggy Peoples*
Mr. Omar Perez
Mr. and Mrs. Art Petrone
Ms. Elaine Petronella
Mr. Edward Philipp
Mr. Tony Piazza
Mr. Laurence Pitteway*
Mr. John Polera
Mr. Sahith Ponnaganti
Dr. Beth Posner and 
   Mr. Jordan Posner
Mr. Tim Pothin



Ms. Sara Potter
Ms. Kavita Pradiyar
Mr. and Mrs. Narayan Prasad
Mr. John Prokopek
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore A. Prospect
Mrs. Sherry Ramsay
Mr. and Mrs. Greig Rance
Mr. Gabriel Randolph
Dr. Monica A. Kalacznik and 
   Mr. Stephen D. Rappaport
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Reed
Mr. Paul Retter
Mr. Thomas F. Riggio
Ms. Laura Riguzzi
Mr. and Mrs. James Riley
Linda and David Ring
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Ristau
Mr. Campbell Ritchey
Mrs. Sarah Ritchey
Mr. George Rodriguez
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Rooney
Mrs. Celie Rosenau
Ms. Marisa Rosenblatt*
Mr. Eric Rosenthal
Ms. Julie Rumble
Ms. Lois Rumble
Mr. Stephen Rumble
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Sabol
Ms. Patricia Santos*
Ms. Jill Saverine
Mr. and Mrs. Tyler Schenk
Ms. Meredith Schiffer
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Schmauch
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Schod
Mr. Gary Schpero
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Seiden
Mr. Steven Seltz
Ms. Kat Selvarajan
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Semple*
Mr. and Mrs. Warren Serenbetz
Mr. and Mrs. Michael G. Serrao*
Mr. and Mrs. Tad Serrao*
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Shilstone
Mr. and Mrs. Jay 
   Shlansky
Ms. Kim Sholtis
Mr. and Mrs. Chris 
   Sierakowski
Mr. Paul Silva
Mr. Anant Singh
Mr. John Sini
Ms. Sharon Skelly
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Small
Ms. Charlotte Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Rodger Smith*
Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon Snyder
Ms. Lena Starovoitov
Mr. and Mrs. Nathanial Starvel
Dr. David Stebbins
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Tarun Stewart*
Mr. Eric Sullivan
Mr. and Ms. Sanjay Sunder
Mrs. Johanna Swartley*
Ms. Susanna Swartley
Ms. Deborah Taverna
Ms. Lori Taverna
Ms. Gloria Tenofsky
Terex Corporation

Mr. Josh Thek
Mr. Craig Thompson
Ms. Nicole Tobin
Mr. Mark Toner
Ms. Pam Toner
Mr. Tim Toska
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Tucker
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Vakos
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Valiante
Mr. Peter Vancisin
Mr. and Mrs. Miguel Velasquez*
Mr. and Mrs. Keith W. Velia
Mr. and Mrs. Damon Vocke
Mr. Matt Vossler
Ms. Kathleen Walsh
Ms. Sarah Weil
Ms. Margot B. West
Mr. Garret Weston
Mr. John Wheeler
Ms. Rebecca Whiteley
Ms. Sarah Whitney
Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Wilbur*
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Wilcock
Ms. Lisa Williams*
Mr. Stephen Wimmers
Ms. Victoria Reynolds and 
   Mr. Hannelore Wirth
Mr. and Mrs. John Wiseman
Ms. Martha Witte*
Mr. Greg Woods
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Woods
Ms. Marissa Woodworth
The Wyland Family*
Ms. Kathy Wynn
Ms. Stephanie Zeigler

FRIEND’S CIRCLE
(Under $100)
Anonymous
Mrs. Harriet L. Abel*
Ms. Courtney Adams
Mr. Ken Ambrosio
Ms. Anabell Andrade
Ms. Nicole Andriola
Ms. Annie Arden
Ms. Carolyn Arnold
Ms. Silvia Arnoso
Mr. Chester Augustine
Ms. Colleen Avallone
Ms. Carmen Ayala
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Barrett
Mr. Jason Bear*
Ms. Andreana Bellach
Ms. Monica Beltran
Ms. Eileen Bemus
Mr. and Mrs. Jan D. Berman
Sarah and Kevin Bernhard
Ms. Marjorie L. Bezas
Mr. Patrick Bogle
Mr. and Mrs. Armand Borges*
Ms. Valerie Boucard
Mr. Dahl Bowser
Mr. Scott Boyarsky
Ms. Svava S. Bragason
Mr. Ron Browe
Mr. and Mrs. Terrence Bufford
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Bunten
Ms. Eve Burhenne
Ms. Cindy Cadet

Ms. Tami Campos
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Carpenter
Ms. Angelina Castro
Mr. Hugh J. Cavanaugh*
Ms. Cassandra Ceballos
Ms. Violetta Cedeño*
Ms. Xiomara Celis
Elizabeth Cesare*
Ms. Kannika Chap
Ms. Josiane Charlot
Ms. Leah Ciancola
Ms. Karen M. Clark*
Ms. Eva Clements
Ms. Jennifer Coe
Ms. Carmen Collazo
Mr. Josh Collins
Dr. April Connell and 
   Mr. Jack Connell
Ms. Marjorie Coon
Ms. Renee Cosenza
Ms. Amy Cowart
Mr. Peter Crisafulli
Mr. Reese Crowe
Ms. Christina Damiano
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff D’Andrea
Ms. Margaret D’Andrea
Ms. Eve Darcy
Mr. Andrew Darrah
Ms. Demetria Dash
Ms. Monica D’Auria*
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Davis
Mr. Dany Delva
Ms. Marcy Demassa
Mr. Luba Dewitt
Mr. Aaron DeWyngaert
Mr. Peter Di Salvo
Ms. Margaret Diamond
Ms. Nikole Dobrovalski
Mr. Eric Doherty
Mr. Sean Duffy
Mr. Mark Duggan
Ms. Sally Duling
Ms. Vira Dupuis*
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Dyer
Ms. Catherine Murphy East and 
   Mr. John East
Ms. Melody Encarnacion
Mr. John Faerber
Ms. Linda Fairchild
Ms. Lindsay Fallon
Ms. Daisy Feliz
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Ferencz, Jr.
Dr. Jennifer Henkind and 
   Mr. Joseph Ferraro
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Few
Mr. Eric Fischman
Ms. Allison Footit
Ms. Mary Kate Fox
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Fox*
Ms. Charlotte Fraley
Ms. Isabel Gallego
Mr. Humberto Garcia
Signe Gates
Ms. Irene Gekman
Ms. Andrea Georgevitch
Mr. Jeffrey Gershowitz
Ms. Arline Gertzoff
Ms. Skylar Gibb
Ms. Pamela Ginyard



Ms. Jennifer Giraldo
Givinga Foundation
Ms. Ellen Glassband
Ms. Theresa Gleason
Mr. Steve Goldfarb
Ms. Mariana Goni
Mr. Douglas Good
Mrs. Ximena Gordon*
Ms. Amanda Graham
Mr. Craig Gray
Ms. Mahagony Green
Mr. Terry Greenberg
Ms. Aubrey Grodin
Mr. Matthew Guida
Ms. Marthe Guirand
Mr. Carlos Guzman*
Ms. Brennah Halsey
Ms. Jennifer Hanscomb
Mr. Roy Harkow
Ms. Joan Hartzell
Mr. Richard Hass
Mr. Patrick Hastings
Ms. Olive Hayward*
Mr. Jason Heine
Ms. Mary Vinton and
   Mr. David Heuvelman
Ms. Athenaide Dallett and 
   Mr. John Hinman
Mr. and Mrs. Hugo Hollinger*
Ms. Sharon Hoverman
Ms. Lucille Hyland
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew V. Ippolito
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Jackson
Ms. Annette Jerry
Ms. Myrna Johnson
Mr. Daniel Jonay
Ms. Revathi Kasi
Mr. Andrew Keller
Ms. ZeeZee Khan
Mr. Jonathan Khouri
Mr. Michael Kiker
Mr. Peter King
Ms. Caitlin Kingston
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Koch
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Komminsk
Mr. Christos Koullapis
Mr. David Kremski
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Krouse, Jr.
Ms. Eileen H. Krueger
Mr. and Mrs. Julian G. Ku*
Mr. Aaron Kuhl
Chief and Mrs. Thomas E. Kulhawik*
Ms. Rachael Kuntz
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Lash
Ms. Dolores Linehan
Ms. Vanessa Lochard
Mr. Michael Lomsky
Mr. Michael Love
Ms. Bernadette Lynch-Gupta
Ms. Judy Martinez
Mr. John Masker
Ms. Silvia Maya
Mr. Seth Mayo
Ms. Jennifer McBride*
Mr. Brian McCarthy
Mr. Ryan McCartney
Ms. Anne McGreevy
Mr. Corey McLennan
Ms. Colleen McMorran

Ms. Nancy Meehan*
Mrs. Donna T. Meier
Mr. Lulky Melendez
Ms. Jane Michaud
Ms. Lucy Regalado
Ms. Heroline Miller
Mr. Steven Miller
Mr. Ryan Minatta
Ms. Delia Mognol-Martin
Ms. Ana Maria Montoya
Mr. and Mrs. Vince Morelli
Mrs. Marissa Morgan
Ms. Gloria Morrow
Mrs. Mahua Mukherjee
Mrs. Anita Murphy
Ms. Torrie Musselman
Mutual Housing Association
Ms. Marcin Nagorski
Ms. Lisa Nagy
Ms. Christan Nicklas
Ms. Nora Niedzielski-Eichner
Mrs. Niana Nieves*
Mrs. Andrea Niewenhous
Ms. Doris Noonan
Mr. and Mrs. Oladele 
   Ogunsuyi
Ms. Mandi Olivetti
Mr. Kyle O’Melia
Ms. Kristin O’Reilly
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony 
   V. Pagano
Ms. Carole L. 
   Pagliarulo
Ms. Tania Parrent
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Peck*
Ms. Jennifer Perrottelli
Lindsay and Jason Perry*
Mr. Donald Perusi
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Peter
Mr. Brian Peters
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Pinkham
Mr. Edward Piro
Ms. Athena Ploumis-Bradley
Ms. Andrea Prevost
Mr. Andrew Prouty
Ms. Aliz Quinones
Mr. Harry Reddington
Ms. Lorraine Reid-James
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Renzulli
Ms. Clyna Richardson
Mr. Brian Riedl
Ms. Liliana Rodas
Ms. Valeria Rojas
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Ross
Mr. Spencer Ruhmel
Ms. Kristen Runk
Ms. Jennifer Russell
Mr. Tom Russell
Ms. Denise Sadowski
Ms. Marggie Sanchez*
Ms. Sarah Sander
Ms. Valerie Sanon
Mrs. Maria Scalise
Mr. Jim Scannelli
Mr. Gary Schnakenberg
Mr. and Mrs. John Schneider*
Mr. John Schwarten
Ms. Zahnyah Scott
Mr. Antonio Sforza

Ms. Kate Sheerin
Mr. David Simpson
Mr. Juniper Sohn
Ms. Alexandra Sollazzo
Ms. Greta E. Solomon
Ms. Rachel Solomon
Mr. Michael Somich
Ms. Bridget Stackpole
Mr. and Ms. Timothy Steffen
Mr. and Mrs. Brian E. Stern
Stop & Shop Supermarket
Mr. Raymonde Strackman
Mr. David Struss
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Suchsland
Ms. Kathleen Sullivan
Ms. Joan Swift
Ms. Andrea Tafur*
Ms. Lucy Tancredi
Ms. Sara Thiel
Mr. Steve Tongi
Mr. Alex Tremel
Ms. Maria Trujillo
Ms. Madeline Turzer
Ms. Pamela Ulrich
Ms. Jennie Vagone
Mr. and Mrs. Farid Velez
Ms. Tanya Velez
Ms. Maeghan Vettoretti
Mr. and Mrs. Pedro Villalba
Ms. Christine Villani
Mrs. Jessica Vivenzio
Mr. Thomas Wagner
Ms. Roxann Ward
Ms. Tiesha Watson
Mr. Alan Weinberger
Drs. Susan and Norman Weinberger
Mrs. Jocelyn Wietfeldt
Ms. Corinne Wilson
Ms. Lisa Pierce-Wirth and 
   Mr. Nikolaus Wirth
Mr. Matthew Wofford
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Woglom*
Ms. Christine Wohl
Mr. Dylan Wood
Ms. Lu Xu
Ms. Alexis Yancoskie
Ms. Allison Young
Mr. Jeff Zbar
Ms. Mary Zwecker

MATCHING GIFT COMPANIES
AllianceBernstein
Bank of America Foundation*
Bright Funds Foundation
Campbell Snacks - Norwalk
Costco
FactSet
Give Lively Foundation
Google
MBIA Foundation
Pitney Bowes Matching Gift Program
Polen Capital
Synchrony Financial
UBS
Your Cause

If we inadvertently misspelled or omitted 
your name, we apologize. Please call the 
Development office at 203-855-8765 so we 
may correct our records.



In Honor of Susan Beyman
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Meany

In Honor of Dora Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gordon

In Honor of Rebecca Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gordon

In Honor of Diane Green
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Barksdale

In Honor of Mary Ellen Hass
Mr. Richard Hass

In Honor of Sharon Sullivan 
   and Jeff Kindler
Mrs. Carol Kindler

In Honor of Ray Moskow
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Fulton 
Mr. Daniel Hickey
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Maurizio Morello
Ms. Marissa Woodworth

In Honor of Peter Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Higgins

In Honor of Candy Perusi
Mr. Donald Perusi 

In Honor of Dr. Martha Small
Dr. Beth Posner and Mr. Jordan Posner 
Ms. Betsy Small

In Memory of Harriet G. Abruscato
Ms. Julie Rumble 
Ms. Lois Rumble 
Mr. Stephen Rumble
  
In Memory of Big Al
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Steglitz 

In Memory of Pamela Davis
Martha Yepes Small, MD and 
   Peter A. Small, MD

In Memory of Fedora Farquhar
Mr. Samuel D. Farquhar

In Memory of Julian T. Karvoski
Anonymous
Ms. Tania Hahn
Ms. Pam Kosanke
Ms. Kathleen Sullivan

In Memory of Demetra Koullapis
Mr. Christos Koullapis 

In Memory of Joseph Litcitra
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Steglitz 

In Memory of Stephanie Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Bunten 
Mr. Robert Horstmann
Ms. Joan Kuzniar
Mrs. Rosemarie Malcarney
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Moore 
Mutual Housing Association
Mrs. Delphine Overby 
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Shilstone
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Suchsland

In Memory of Kathryn Oleschan
Martha Yepes Small, MD and 
   Peter A. Small, MD

In Memory of Ann Warsh Small 
Ms. Betsy Small 
 
In Memory of John Swartley
Mrs. Johanna Swartley 

In Memory of Brandon Walker 
Dr. and Mrs. William L. Green

In Memory of Matthew Walker
Dr. and Mrs. William L. Green

In Memory of Ray Wolfe 
Ms. Cheryl Mayer

Allison Barton Haupt Memorial Fund
Ms. Stacy Allen
Barclay’s Bank
Mrs. Christine Barkley
Ms. Ann Barton
Ms. Linda Bistany
Mr. Tyler Cloutier
Mr. Colin M. Haupt
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Komminsk
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Mansourian
Ms. Kristen Racich
Mr. Gary Schnakenberg
Ms. Sarah Whitney
Ms. Corinne WIlson

Andrew Steglitz Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Steglitz

Charlotte K. Taverna Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Dolnier
Mr. and Mrs. Simon Greenshields
Ms. Marcene Hedayati
Mr. and Mrs. Gijsbertus Koudijs
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas F. Lee

IN HONOR & MEMORY
We are extremely thankful to those who chose to honor and memorialize 
their loved ones by donating to Family & Children’s Agency.



I N  H O N O R
Lianne Acosta-Rua, Julianne Alberty, Jane Alexander, Moses Alexander, Nancy Amorello, Joyce Andersen, Stacy 
Andersen, Christine Andrew, Matthew Andrew, Meghan Anthony, Chris Apazidis, Gina Arlen, Carolyn Babbitt, 
Nancy Babbitt, Kathleen Baer, Danielle Bagdon, Bernadette Baldino, Pammie Bassock, Carol Bauer, Ann Bell, 
Julienne Belport, Margaret Benedetto, Michelle Beyman, Lauren Biedrzycki, Nancy Biedrzycki, Patty Blake, Anne 
Bleckman, Lisa Boehning, Jan Boland, Mary Ellen Boudiette, Janet Brandt, Laurie Brehm, Irene Brennan, Joe 
Brennan, Pat Brennan, Betty Bridges, Lisa Brody, Stacie Brody, Christine Brotherson, Claire Brown, Laura Brumit, 
Phyliss Brunelle, Cheryl Brzezinski, Dolores Butler, Tracy Caloro, Jill Campbell, Mary K. Campbell, Sally Campbell, 
Sarah Severence Campbell, Gloria Cannavino, Lisa Cannavino, Sharyn Cannon, Mark Caparosa, Marcie Cappell, 
Nancy Carnavalla, Sharon Carpenter, Debbie Carrothers, Dennis Castiglia, Mia Castiglia, Paula Castiglia, Cathleen 
Chapey, Maura Chapey, Lily Chin, Nancy Chin, John S. Clark, Kevin J. Clark, Gail Cloniger, Charles Clow, Victoria 
Clow, Michele Cobbina, Stirling Collins, Kay Comack, Sherri Cooke, Gerri Cortese, Patti Cross, John Crowe, Karla 
Cruz, Joan Cullman, Catherine Davis, Barbara Deutsch, Julie Dolan, Patricia Donleavy, Linda Doyle-Cassidy, Emily 
DuBrock, Dot Dudek, Mardi Durkin, Vanessa Easley, Corinne Eckstein, Elizabeth Eifler, Gail Elias, Dana Harmon 
Evans, Samuel Farquhar, Carol Farr, Theresa Figuieras, Andrea Fiore, Stephanie Fiore, Mimi Forer, Jane Foss, 
Kristen Freedman, Natasha Freeman, Andrea Friedlander, Ann Furgiuele, Sheylla Garro, MaryAnn Genuario, 
Helen Gerhauser, Kiley Murphy Giordano, Aileen Glass, Elaine Glass, Ana Goizueta, Joana Gomes, Jean Goodwin, 
Brett Grabowski, Ginny Green, Will Green, Laura Greenbaum, Julene Greenshields, Lisa Guarente, Lisa Habasinski, 
Andrea Hager, Becky Hager, Jean Haley, Mary Ellen Hass, Molly Haunty, Nancy Herling, Jennifer Hewell, Amanda 
Hocking, Joy Hocking, Linda Hocking, Marianne Hoffman, Kate Hollanda, Sally Hollis, Cate Hoxie, Maureen 
Hughes, Ann Hull, Mary Hurley, Debra Hyman, JoAnn Jasinnas, Vince Jasinnas, Amy Jeffereis, Yohan Jeffereis, 
Mary Jeffrey, Indrani Johri, Karen Jolis, Carol Kennedy, Shirley Kenowitz, Elaine Kerr, Carol Kindler, Nora King, Kit 
Klauss, Catherine Konstantin, Rosaria Konstantin, Robin Kosh, Hilary Krieger, Rose Krivoshik, Kimberly Kubin, 
Mary Kubin, Debbie Kuntzman, Ana Claudia Laitano, Connie Landis, Tracy Lane, Barbara Lavoie, Joanne Lavoie, 
Paula Lavoie, Kathi Lawrence, Shelley Leibowitz, Kristie Lewis, Suzanne Lewis, Jessica Litner, Sally Lynch, Mariel 
Marfongelli, Becky Marko, Jill Marlowe, Tyana Marlowe, Jane Marrone, Kendall Marrone, Bob Martin, Virginia 
Martin, Elizabeth Maxwell, Cheryl Mayer, Bett McCarthy, John McCarthy, Alice Mckeon, Nancy Meehan, Cecilia 
Mesh, Grace Miller, Tami Miller, Louann Miska, Linda Moakler, Jennifer Monopolis, Danielle Moore, T. Darrah Moore, 
Tim Moore, Patricia Morello, Diane Morey, Brandy Mullins, Robin Myers-Li, Catherine Nelson, Christine Newkirk, 
Allison Nichols, Hillary Niegelberg, Rachel Niegelberg, Rick Nietsch, Andrea Niewenhous, Eve Norris, Amy 
Nussbaum, Elizabeth O’Connell, Paige O’Donnell, Luciana Orzano, Rev. Michelle Page, Paula Palermo, Barbara 
Pavelko, Karen Pazdera, Andrea Peitine, Lindsay Perry, Marcy Perry, Candy Perusi, Nancy Peters, Jytte Pirritt, 
Anne Pol, Resham Prasad, Sharon Pratt, Christine Puciato, Sherry Raiszadeh, Barbara Ramsay, Stephanie Rance, 
Tami Rance, Harry Reddington, Sarah Ritchey, Barbara Rittner, Jennifer Romano, Janet Root, Tracy Rosen, Diane 
Rosenthal, Karen Rossi, Ray Rossi, Tamath Rossi, Suze Rubin, Julie Ryan, Rumjhum Sarpeshkar, Marie Schiavone, 
Rosemary Schmitt, Denise Scott, Jenni Serenbetz, Janina Serrao, Joyce Serrao, Michael Serrao, Tad Serrao, 
Pamela Sherman, Marisa Signorella, Margaret Skelly, Stefanie Spadaccini, Cheryl Spritz-Unger, Eric Stenger, 
Michael Stenger, Anita Stockbridge, Royce Sullivan, Sharon Sullivan, Ann Terwilliger, Jackie Trombetta, Maria 
Trujillo, Marcia Vahey, Doreen Vakos, Ellen Rutledge Valenti, Jennifer Valiante, Joseph Valiante, Sally Valiante, Erin 
Vendig, Linda Vendig, Michele Vendig, Amy Vojta, Virginia Vozzolo, Cindy Ward, Christin Weberman, Pat West, 
Nancy Weston, Stephani Whittaker, Marian Wilbur, Kenneth Wilcox, Kristin Wilcox, Maria Wilcox, Thomas Wilcox, 
Betsy Wilson, Doug Wilson, Bonnie Wolk, Marcy Wynn, Angela Yelich, Laurie Young

I N  M E M O R Y
Patricia Becker, Antoinette Boudiette, Sandra Campbell, Ellen Corey, Marianne K. Dolan, Lillian Edwards, Sara 
Fleming, Lillian Galante, Mary Gleason, Camille Golia, Alice Grodske, Evelyn Henry, Mary Rodger Laurie, Corinne 
Maskaleris, Charles Niewenhous, Mary Ellen O’Brien, Meri Ogrinc, Charlotte Taverna, Mary Vakos, Joseph Valiante

In recognition of all the extraordinary men and women honored and 
memorialized through our May and June card campaigns:



IN-KIND
We are grateful for our partnerships with local 
businesses, community organizations, and individual 
donors which play a major role in supporting FCA 
clients.

IN-KIND
We are grateful for our partnerships with local 
businesses, community organizations, and individual 
donors which play a major role in supporting FCA 
clients.

AMG Funds
Reverend Elizabeth C. Abel
Aircastle
Ms. Rachel Attivissimo
Balance Boxes
Mr. Andrew Barer
Jennifer and David Barnard 
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Bazarian
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Belport
Mr. Stephen Bentkover
Sarah and Kevin Bernhard
Susan and Jon Beyman
Mr. Josh Hunold and 
   Mr. Michael Beyman
Ms. Esther Bobowick
Brooklawn Country Club
Bruce’s Flowers
Ms. Paula Callari
Carousel Preschool

Bridget and Joel Clark
Coleytown Elementary School
Columbus Park Trattoria
The Connecticut Golf Club
Ms. Rachel Cooperman
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Cross
Mr. and Mrs. John Crowe
Eileen and Jeff D’Andrea
Mr. Brian Davidson
Discover Nantucket
Michelle and Jeb Doggett
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Dunn
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Dyer
The Esposito Family
Gisele and Ted Everett
FactSet
Ms. Linda Fairchild
Fenwick Golf Course
Dr. Jennifer Henkind and 
   Mr. Joseph Ferraro
First Congregational Church 
   on the Green

Ms. Amy Foodman
Garden Catering
Ms. Ella Gibson
GlenArbor Golf Club
Goodwives Quilters
Julene and Simon Greenshields
Ms. Lisa Habasinski
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas S. Harned
Mary Ellen and Bill Hass
Kris and Jeff Herlyn
Ms. Gwendolyne Holman
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Hughes
Kristi Ng and Banji Iyun
johnnie-O
Evie Kaczmarek
Mrs. Carol Kindler
Ms. Sharon Sullivan and 
   Mr. Jeffrey B. Kindler
Knights of Columbus, 
   St. Matthew Council 14360
Mr. and Mrs. William Krivoshik
Leary’s Liquor Cabinet
Mr. Sean P. Lenahan
Long Lots Elementary School - 
   Lion’s Heart Club
Kathryn Marber
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Martin 
Matt D’Alto Photography &  
  Design
Ms. Celeste McBride
Mr. Scott McCarthy
Kathleen and Peter Murphy
New Canaan Country School
Ms. Meagan Nicole
Nordstrom at The SoNo 
   Collection
Northeast Community Church
Norwalk Senior Center
Mr. Daniel F. O’Connor
Mr. and Mrs. Buzz Olson
Operations Inc.
Osborn Hill Elementary School
Ox Ridge Elementary School, 
   Kids Care Club
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Oztemel
Ms. Paula Palermo
Parlor Pizza
Ms. Rebecca Parmlee
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Poletto
Ms. Jody Proct

Streeter Seidell - Saturday 
   Night Live
Service League of Boys (SLOBs) 
   - New Canaan
Siena Ristorante
Signature Style, LLC
Phil Simms
Martha Yepes Small, MD and 
   Peter A. Small, MD
Ms. Joanne Powell and 
   Mr. Robert Spangler
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Starr
Ann Magnin and Michael S. Stein
Stewart Flowers & Gifts
Mrs. Jennifer B. Toll
Ms. Pam Toner
Rachael and Todd Turcotte
Tutor Time - Norwalk
Andrea and Mike Vakos
Ms. Marilyn Van Raalfe
Brian and Michele Vendig
Ms. Liz Ward
Mr. and Mrs. William O. Webster, Jr.
Ms. Patricia Labozzo and 
  Mr. Robert Weiner 
Weston Women’s League

Westport Auction
Mrs. Jocelyn Wietfeldt
Maria and Tom Wilcox
Ms. Lisa Williams
Mr. Richard Zaremski
Mr. and Mrs. Fabrizio Zichichi



VOLUNTEERS
Our dedicated volunteers inspire good action in 
others. We thank you for your tireless efforts.

Reverend Elizabeth C. Abel
Charlotte C. Ackerman
Lianne Acosta-Rua
Leslie Aguirre 
Sophia Aguirre 
The Alberty Family
Albourne America LLC
Katherine Alfaro
Kathryn M. Anderson
Brian D. Arsenault
Anne Atkins
Wendy Aylward
Sadiqua Azad
Toby Baker
Jill Bakken
David Barnard
Karim Basta
Jason Bear
Aly Beaumont
Jennifer Bell
Jon Bell
Julienne Belport
Sarah Bernhard
Susan Beyman
Whitney Bibens
Lee Bishop
Stefanie Blum
Caryn Bocchino
Lena Booth
Maya Ohl Boreen
Joann Brant
Jean Brown
Janet Bucciero
Lori Buchanan
Nancy Budd
Kathryn Buis
JoAnn Bullinger
Amy Burke
Tina Butler
Emiliano Caballero
Maureen Cacace
Laura D. Callahan
Meg Campbell
Campbell Snacks - Norwalk
Wenton Camporin
Carousel Preschool
Janel Cassara
George Paniagua and 
   Jim Catland
Leslie Chapman

Reed Childers
Joel Clark
Janina Cleary
Caroline Coffey
Coleytown Elementary School
Jessica Connolly
Maura Connolly
Amy Cooper
Alexandra Cooper-Ghee
Nancy Coppotelli
Carolina Corrigan
Tricia Costanzo
Mary-Pat Cottrell
Laurie Crimmins
Samantha Cross 
The Crowe Family
Jayda Cruz
Kathy Cureau
Barbara J. Currie
Lillian Damast
Emma Danile
Molly Dauk
Jennifer Davatzes
Brian Davidson
Nicola Davies
Kari Davis
Cheryl C. De Vonish
Deb DeFeo
Jill C. Dimitrief
Rachael Dineen
Michelle Doggett
Eliza Doolittle
Shirin Dorne
Marilyn Dugan
Haiku Durden
Cindy Ely
Pam Ely
Joe Enright
Martha Ercole
Becky Esposito
Suzie Ettie
The Everett Family
FactSet
Pam Fadner
Elizabeth Fahey
Maria Farinas
Samuel Farquhar
Jim Fatsi
Matt Ferrer
Carey Field

Theresa Figueiras
Debbie Finkel
First Congregational Church on 
  the Green
Beth B. Flavin
Susan Florido
Amy Foodman
Roseanne Forslund
Julie Fowler
Michael Friedman
Deborah S. Fuller
Emily Galligan
Peggy Garbus
Christina Garcia
Mary Ann Genuario
Christopher Giordano
Ana Goizueta
Goodwives Quilters
Dianne and Will Green 
Matthew Greene
Julene M. Greenshields
Rita Gresl
Rebecca Grippando
Margaret Haase
Miller Hackman
George Hahn
Claudia Halsey
Anne Hamar
Dan Hammond
Denise Harned
Bill Harris
Maureen Hart
Elinor Hauff
Nancy Hayes
Kim Healy
Kris Reddington Herlyn
Diego Hernandez
Noni Higgins
Sheila Higgins
Anne D. Hoelzl
Jody Holmes
Liz Hughes
Noelle K. Hughes
Josh Hunold
Laura and Desmond Hussey
Julie Isaacs
Banji Iyun
Jen Jaehnig
Kimberly R. Johnson
Evie Kaczmarek



Tamara Kalin
Barb Kapustynski
Pamela Kelley
Susan Kellogg
Maggie Kelly
Luisa Kelso
Armen Keteyian
Samantha Kindler
Diana King
Donna Kleiber Clarke
Anne Klotz
Knights of Columbus, 
   St. Matthew Council 14360
Linda Koch
Rose Krivoshik
Annie Kruger
Melissa Kyle
Rob Labritz
Ronda Lanzi
Eva Larino
Susan M. Larsen
Kelly Lash
Madalene Laudani
Jane Legaz
Brittany Leitten
Sean P. Lenahan
Rachel Lieberman
Lisa Sheffield Lillie
Gail Lilly
Sandi Lincoln
Eve Lindberg
Phyllis Lindland
LuAnn Lindon
Margaret Lippman
Julie Liston
Caiden London
Long Lots Elementary School - 
   Lion’s Heart Club
Alison Luciano
Kim Luppino
Dana Lupton
Justin Lux
Mark Lux
Cecilia Q. Maher
Miriam Mais
Rosemarie Malcarney
Jeanette Maliniak
Connor Mannix
Nancy Marino
Nea Martin
Virginia C. Martin
Alyssa Martinez
Laura Martins
Katarina Masilamani
Susan Mathews
Ada Mayer 
Sarah McCall
Marianne McCarthy
Scott McCarthy
Nancy McDade
Nancy McKelvy
Michelle Messina

Karen Miller
Karis Miller
Hilary Mitchell
Dhruv Mittal
Gary L. Moore
Jennifer Moore
Erin Moran 
Raymond Moskow
Lorena Mreca
Sandy Mumbach
Karen Murchison
Kathleen and Peter Murphy
Peter Murphy, Jr.
Wendy Nadel
Jennifer Napoleon
New Canaan Country School
Ann Newton
Dana Nickel 
Gail Nielsen
Northeast Community Church
Daniel O’Connor
Rita McKenna Olson
Andrea A. O’Meara
Natalia Sieira Millan
Gladys O’Neill
Operations Inc.
Delphine Overby
Ox Ridge Elementary School, 
   Kids Care Club

Dawn Padovan
Sadegi Parisa
Marisa Parrottta
Candy Perusi
Andress Pettibone
Betsy Pettit
Frida Piazza
Charlie Pieterse
Joyce Ploder
Claire Plowright
Helen Poliner
Suzie Bowen Powers
Brenda R. Prichard
Dana Quick 
Terry Ragazzini
Devon Rayment
Sigrid Richards
Melanie Riker 
Alesha Robertson
Sherlene Rodriguez

Tara Rooney
Moira Roos
Samuel Rossoni
Julia Roth
Amanda Rowan
Laura Rowley
Meghan Russo
Eric Ryalls
Martha Sanchez
Rosa Sanchez
Karen Scappaticci
Steve Scatamacchia
Lynn Schneider
Jordan Scott
Maurice K. Segall
Service League of Boys 
   (SLOBs) - New Canaan
Service League of Boys 
   (SLOBs) - Wilton
Kathy Shouvlin
Chrissy Silva
Helen D. Skipper
Martha Yepes Small, MD
Pete Smith
Betsy Smyth
Tara Snow
Melissa Soccio
Wendee Sommerville
Jung Soo
Dorothy Sparling
Michael Stein
Wanda Stockfisch
Lindsay Stone
Victoria R. Sudano
Peg Sullivan
Sharon Sullivan
Lila Sunshine
Linda Swayze
Ray Thiagarajan
Betsy Thomas
Jennifer Toll
Patty Tomasetti
Pam Toner
Kim D. Troy
Rachael Turcotte
Tutor Time - Norwalk
Jonie Vail
Nancy Valente
Madu Vallabhajosula
Mathew Varughese
Konstantin Vayneris
The Vendig Family
Viking Global Foundation Inc.
Ellery Vishno
Mary C. Voss
Mary Wagner
Donna Walker
Margan Walsh
Leena Wangneo
Nancy Ward
Trish Weber
William O. Webster



Jennifer Weil
Ruby Weiner
Kelly Weldon
Patricia A. Wernig
Weston Women’s League
Holly Wiemken
The Wietfeldt Family
Maria Wilcox 
Katy Williams
Gwenna Williamson
Carolyn Wissinger
Martha Witte
Jane Wood
Nicole Woodring
Rick Zaremski
Barbara Zichichi
Ellen Zumbach



FINANCIAL REPORT 2021-
2022

Results are unaudited as of publication date. Complete financial statements 
audited by CliftonLarsonAllen are available upon request.

Operating Revenues
Program Services     $7,907,659
Government Grants     $6,979,071
Private Grants       $1,756,852
Contributions      $699,444
Special Events      $695,654
Investment Activities     $138,245

       $18,176,925

+

Operating Expenses
Child Welfare
Parenting
HomeCare/PERS
Behavioral Health
Community Connections
Development
Education
Management & General

1%4%

4%

10%

43%

38%

41%

14%

10%

8%
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of every dollar goes 
DIRECTLY TO SERVING OUR CLIENTS



Executive Group 
Robert F. Cashel | President & Chief Executive Officer 
Mary Ellen Hass | Executive Vice President & Chief Operating Officer
Omar Garro | Chief Financial Officer
Andrea Vakos | Chief Development Officer
Averi Dudek | Director of Human Resources

STAFF

As of September 19, 2022

Jessica Acosta, Liliana Altera, Anabell Andrade, Yvonne Ankle, Margaret Appiadu-Antwi, Angela Armstrong, 
Andrea Arnold, Silvia Arnoso, Tanya Arocho-Velez, Labib Ayasi, Helen Barnes, Kelsey Barnes, Ructhmy Bellefleur, 
Ruth Bestman, Charmante Boiteux, Maritza Bonilla, Jane Breen, MaryGrace Burke, Sharri Butler, Chrissy Cacace, 
Andrea Cameron, Mary Capers, Robert Cashel, Angelina Castro, Violetta Cedeño, Erlande Celadon, Fangie 
Celestin, Yolette Celestin, Xiomara Celis-Galvez, Kannika Chap, Josiane Charlot, Darlene Cirilli, Karen Clark, 
Setsue Clarke, Maria Cloke, Elizabeth Coritt, Vanessa Cortes, Renee Cortinhas, Susana Cuartas-Ordonez, Margaret 
D’Andrea, Demetria Dash, Monica D’Auria, Betty Davis, Averi Dudek, Samantha Duncan, Melissa Dunlap, Beatrice 
Easton, Morgan Ehrler, Audrey Elliott, Melody Encarnacion Rodriguez, Shennell Espeut, Melissa Evans, Todd 
Faus, Daihara Feliz, Calondra Ferguson, Diogo Ferreira, Kashaine Ferryman, Nicole Finch, Angela Fiore, Beverly 
Florian, Allison Footit, Lorena Fortunato, Roselaine Fouron-JeanFrancois, Emily Fox, Adriana Fuchs, Isabel 
Gallego, Maria Gallego Velez, Angel Garcia, Omar Garro, Marie Gaspard, Pamela Ginyard, Jennifer Giraldo, Maria 
Girdhari, Theresa Gleason, Mariana Goni, Ximena Gordon, Jessica Gorman, Dorothy Grajales, Mahogany Green, 
Vera Greene, Aubrey Grodin, Fabienne Guerrier, Irma Guerrier, Matthew Guida, Sharon Guilme, Marc Guirand, 
Marthe Guirand, Carlos Guzman, Ana Guzman-Castro, Lisa Habasinski, Brennah Halsey, Mary Ellen Hass, Tiana 
Hatton, Alyssa Havens, Linette Hector Walker, Jaime Hidalgo, Tusheika Horton, Jeanmarie House, Donna Huot-
Benz, Isabel Huyhua, Clarissa Iglehart, Christopher Jachino, Farah Jackens, Ann Jackson, Micha Jackson, Suzette 
Johnson, Caitlin Kingston, Rebecca Korley, Ingrid Kurensky, Catherine Kwofie, Kennychard Lafontant, Jeremy 
Leone, Karen Lewis, Marissa Liberante, Vanessa Lochard, Mary Kate Locke, Guerline Louis-Fin, Alec Louis-Pierre
Karen Lourd, Claudia Maldonado Pierrette, Judith Martinez, Katarina Masilamani, Ligia Masilamani, Arete Mbengue, 
Jennifer McBride, Tiffany McCarthy, Deneisha McLean, Michelle McRae, Janet McRae Knight, Noemi Mejia, Lindsey 
Melendez, Yulan Menzie, Jamie Mestanza, Jane Michaud, Gina Michelle, Devon Miles, Milienne Milius, Ana Montoya, 
Bernadette Mooney-Burke, Gloria Morales, Yadira Morales, Marissa Morgan, Margarita Munoz, Elizabeth Murdoch, 
Torrie Musselman, Susan Myers, Lydwina Ngu, Patricia Nietsch, Niana Nieves, Kimberly Norman, George Onuegbu, 
Lizzette Ortiz, Kylie Pappas, Tania Parrent, Anna Paulk, Altagracia Pena, Ashely Perez, Jennifer Perrottelli, Lindsay 
Perry, Madge Philippe, Ans Plonquet, Pamela Porterfield, Andrea Prevost, Aliz Quinones-Tenorio, Ashley Reed, 
Lucy Regalado, Lorraine Reid-James, Sandra Reyes, Helen Robinson, Peggy Rodgers, Abigail Rodriguez, Valeria 
Rojas, Codana Romalho Benjamin, Star Ross, Clarence Salmon, Marggie Sanchez, Valerie Sanon, Paul Schaffer, 
Zah’nyah Scott, Janina Serrao, Suprena Shuler, Marie Simon, Dolly Singleton, Lynda Snagg, Alexandra Sollazzo, 
Kattina Spell, Odette Stephens, Sidnee Streater, Andrea Tafur, Aniana Tavarez, Marie Telo, Beatrice Thomas, 
Jossett Tomlinson, Shari Troost, Pamela Ulrich, Mercia Ulysse, Andrea Vakos, Samantha Valentin, Erika Velasquez, 
Johanna Vasquez, Claribel Velez, Daisy Velez Ferreira, Tiana Verner, Jessica Vivenzio, Mary Paul Walker-Ference, 
Ida Walker-Malik, Roxann Ward, Catherine Welfare, Thandeka White, Megan Williams, Margaret Woglom, Xanic 
Wood, and Lu Xu
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